
Date: November 8, 2023
To: State Agencies, Chief Procurement Officers, and Cooperative Program Members
From: ADOA - State Procurement Office
Re: Contract Award: Workers' Compensation and Property and Liability Investigation Services
The Arizona Department of Administration, State Procurement Office (SPO) has awarded the following
contracts for Workers' Compensation and Property and Liability Investigation Services:

Contract
Number

Supplier Contact Information

CTR068467 DigiStream Arizona,
Inc.

Nicholas Cereby, Investigative Consultant
ncereby@digistream.com

CTR068468 Kolb, Stewart &
Associates, Inc.

David Stewart, President
davestewart@kolbstewart.com

CTR068469 Nathe & Nathe, Inc. Stephanie Nathe, Vice President
stephanie@nathepi.com

The new contract's initial term is from November 6, 2023 to October 31, 2024 and may be used by all State
Agencies and Co-Op Members. This contract replaces the previous contract sets for Workers'
Compensation Adjuster/Investigator Services and Property and Liability Adjusting and Investigation.
If there are any questions, please feel free to contact Simon Alvarez, Statewide Procurement Manager at
(602) 542-8911 or Simon.Alvarez@azdoa.gov.
Best Regards,
Simon P. Alvarez
Statewide Procurement Manager
ADOA – State Procurement Office (SPO) | State of Arizona
Mailing Address: 1802 W. Jackson Street #100, Phoenix, AZ 85007
Physical Address: 1400 W. Washington Street, Suite 3100, Phoenix, AZ 85007
p: 602-542-8911 | Simon.Alvarez@azdoa.gov
https://spo.az.gov
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